
    
  
  

 
 August 24, 2023  
  
Dear Pastor and Church:  
  
Wow I can’t believe how time has flown since my last letter.   Please forgive my delay in writing.  
It has been hard to sit down and write a letter.  Thank you for your prayers and notes of 
encouragement.  I celebrated my birthday, Alba’s birthday, and our anniversary.  It is a privilege 
to continue to represent you in Honduras.  Most of you have heard that my Mother had a stroke 
May 29th while they were in the States for her medical checkups.  Praise the Lord that she is 
recovering well.  Please continue to pray for her complete recovery.     
  
I have some exciting news; our son Edgar and his wife Alexandra have a new baby boy born June 
26.  I will finally get to meet Judah on a quick trip in September.   
 
In July, I was able to help with a medical group at my parents’ mission church from Heritage 
Baptist Church of Haslet, Texas, near Fort Worth.  They brought eyeglasses, medicines, vitamins, 
and a portable ultrasound machine.  In four days, they saw 631 people for medical issues and 334 
with eyesight problems, many needing eyeglasses.   Each person received a tract, a John and 
Romans booklet, and in small groups were witnessed to while they waited. We had about ten 
volunteers from our church also.  We praise the Lord that 103 people received Christ as their 
Savior!   The group attended both of our mission churches and Pastor Eric Crawford preached 
with me translating.   
 
One of the young adults in our mission church that grew up in the church asked me one day why 
we didn’t have youth service anymore.  Because of COVID we had canceled them and had not 
started them again after my return.   She volunteered to organize the games and the refreshments.   
This has been a blessing and the teens enjoy it.   
  
Thank you again for your faithful prayers and financial support.  I covet your prayers.  I still have 
many hard days.    May God bless you greatly.   Please change immediately the address of the 
IBFI where you send our support or correspondence.  The new address is:     
IBFI Mission Agency  
PO Box 151259  
Fort Worth, TX  76108  
 
Yours with Hope for Honduras,  

 
 
Leslie Priday 
 

Email:  lesliepriday@gmail.com       Web Page:  www.lesliepriday.com  
FIELD ADDRESS:  APDO. 99 – SIGUATEPEQUE, COM. – HONDURAS, CENTRAL AMERICA 

SENT BY: Victory Baptist Church, 1311 E. Bankhead Drive, Weatherford, TX  76086, Rev. Rob Catuto,  Pastor 
AFFILIATED WITH: Independent Baptist Fellowship International, P.O. Box 151259, Ft. Worth, TX  76108 
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THAT THEY   
MIGHT SET   
THEIR HOPE   

IN GOD    
Psalm 78:7   

Honduras!   
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